
 

Red Bank United Methodist Church Red Bank UMC 
2909 Old Barnwell Road 
Lexington, SC 29073-7730 
 

Phone: (803) 359-4031 
Email:  officerbumc@gmail.com  
Website:  www.rbumc.com  
 
Return Service Requested 

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage 
P-A-I-D 
Permit No. 59 
Lexington, S.C. 

  

 Saint Valentine, born 226 A.D. in what is Terni, Italy. Died February 14th 

269 A.D., in Rome. Patron saint of engaged couples, beekeepers, happy      

marriages, and love. Also, patron saint against fainting, plague, and epilepsy. 
  

 

An image of St Valentine, put together by scanning his skull.  

 

A couple of stories arose about Valentine. One states that he was a Roman 
priest martyred during the reign of Claudius II. He was arrested and                 
imprisoned upon being caught marrying Christian couples and otherwise           
aiding Christians who were at the time being persecuted by Claudius in Rome. 
Helping Christians at this time was considered a crime. Claudius took a liking 
to this prisoner. However, when Valentinus tried to convert the Emperor, he 
was condemned to death. He was beaten with clubs and stones; when that 
failed to kill him, he was beheaded. 

  Another story, or version of the story says, that Valentine, who was a 
priest, defied the order of the emperor Claudius and secretly married couples 
so that the husbands wouldn't have to go to war. The legend claims that          
soldiers were sparse at this time so this was a big inconvenience to the          
emperor.  

Another legend is that Valentine refused to sacrifice to pagan gods. 
Being imprisoned for this, Valentine gave his testimony in prison and through 
his prayers healed the jailer's daughter who was suffering from blindness. On 
the day of his execution he left her a note that was signed, "Your Valentine"; 
which has led to the giving of Valentine cards. I think Hallmark started that 
story. 

Glad Tidings - February 2019  

SCHEDULED EVENTS 

 

 ̈04  Faith Friends 10am 

 

 ̈05  Friendship Circle                

         6:30pm 
  

 ̈07  RB Stitchers 3:30pm  
 

 ̈10  Scouting Ministries Sunday  
 

 ̈11  Margaret Jett Circle 6pm 

         Emmaus 7pm 
 

1̈8  Presidentôs Day 

         Faith Friends 10am 

         Blood Drive 2-7pm 

         Church Council 6:30p  
 

 ̈20  Newsletter Deadline 10am 
            

 ̈21  RB Stitchers 3:30pm 

 

 ̈25  Preschool Open House  

         5-7pm 

         UM Men 7pm 

 

 ̈26  Newsletter Gathering 9am 

         Golden Agers 11:30am 

         Scouts 6pm 

         Trustees 7pm 

 
 

 



 

 in February  
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  S COU T I NG  N EWS 
The annual Pray Publication, God and Country program had their meet and greet on Jan. 27.  Thanks to Robin George  

for facilitating God and Life, Angel Tindall for facilitating God and Church, Robin Smith for facilitating God and Family and  

Reverend Shauna Kelly for facilitating God and Me.  All youth are invited to attend this exciting program which enables  

RBUMC to apply for and receive the Bishop's Award of Excellence in Scouting.  For more information or to sign up, contact 

Robin Smith at 260-1555. 

 

Troop 518 attended Wolf Laurel Ridge Lodge for a day of skiing and snow tubing in January.  Fun was the main ingredient  

and even the adults who just observed enjoyed a day and evening of fellowship.  Robin George our Troop Chaplain planned 

the devotion, see below: 

 

What is it about snow that makes everything seem fresh and new? Itôs the same landscape, same ditch, same brown grassé

yet when itôs covered in a fresh layer of snow, even trash can become beautiful. The beginning of a new year is always a  

special time. We look back at the old year and see the joys and victories, but also the challenges and hard times that we  

somehow made it through. Good or bad, one thing is certain: itôs in the past. As we begin 2019, how will each of us choose to 

live our lives? Will we continue with the same old, same old? Or do we want to be different? Is it even possible to start over 

fresh and new? The very first published Scout handbook shows us a simple way to begin new: ñA Scouté must do at least one 

good turn to somebody every day.ò In that one simple act, you have chosen to put others before self. Sounds easy enough, but 

a choice to do that good turn must be made daily. From a faith standpoint, weôve all done wrong. We can cover it up, like snow, 

but itôs still there underneath. God knew that we couldnôt get rid of it on our own, so He gave us a stain eraser: Jesus.  

His perfect life became the perfect sacrifice. All we need to do is to trust in Him. Heôs promised to be with us and to guide us. 

John 15:16 says, ñYou didnôt choose Me, remember; I chose you, and put you in the world to bear fruit.ò Fruit has no benefit  

for the treeéitôs for others. He will help us help others. ñAnd then the final and chief test of the scout is the doing of a good  

urn to somebody every day, quietly and without boasting. This is the proof of the scout. It is practical religion, and a boy honors 

God best when he helps others most.ò ~1911 Scout Handbook 

Donôt just say the Scout Oath and Law, start fresh. Live it. 

 

Troop 9518 debuts February 1, 2019! 
 

Troop 9518 is an all-girl BSA Scout troop that will meet on Thursdays at 6:30 beginning on February 7
th 

  at the hut for girls  

11-17.  Our troop is girl-led, adult-facilitated and extremely active! We will go camping, backpacking, canoeing, rock-climbing, 

biking or hiking at least once monthly.  We are actively building character, and confidence in these young girls. If anyone is 

interested in being on the ground floor of this new and exciting group, please contact Lori Norris at 803-608-4320. 

 

Girl Scout Troop 1803 has been busy working on badges and gearing up for cookie season. This year the troop will be  

using their cookie money to help fund a trip to Wild Blues Rope Adventure and a service project. The troop is also saving  

a portion of their profits to help with their June 2020 trip to Yellowstone National Park. Everyone is very excited about this trip!!! 

The troop will also use the profits made at the Powder Puff Pinewood Derby to help cover the costs of the trips. Ms. Jessie and 

all of the girls from Troop 1803, would like to take this opportunity to thank Red Bank United Methodist Church for allowing us 

to host the derby at their facilities. They would also like to thank Pack 518 for allowing us to borrow the derby track.  

The troop really appreciates your support!! It was a huge success and super awesome seeing so many different girls come  

together. Seven different Girl Scout Troops from our area participated. It was pretty great!! February 22nd is World Thinking 

Day. So, this month the girls will be working on a World Thinking Day Project and a Global Action Project. The troop is really 

looking forward to warmer weather and getting outdoors more. If you are interested in seeing what else Troop 1803 has been 

up to please feel free to follow our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/Gsscmm-troop-1803-928735257258646/  

If you have any questions or may be interested in joining out troop please contact Jessie DuBois 

at girlscouttroop1803@gmail.com 

 

Pack 518 is currently workings on required adventures and preparing for our annual Blue and Gold Banquet in March.   

More information to follow.  Contact the church office at 359-4031 if you are interested in Cub Scouts. 

Monday, Feb. 18th from  

2pm to 7pm  

Donate Blood and Help Save Lives! 

One hour from your week and you can be a Hero!   
 

Make you appointment today!   

See John or Rose Sease today! 

www.redcrossblood.org - find our  

Community Drive and Sign Up!   

 

Let your sweetie know how special they are!   

 

The Friendship Circle is sponsoring  

Hugs-N-Kisses again this year for  

your special someone.  Maybe you  

can be someoneôs ñsecret valentine.ò  

 

They will be available though Feb. 3rd. 

1 for $3 or 2 for $5 

 

You will also have the opportunity 

 to say ñHappy Valentines Dayò on the  

big video screen on Feb. 10th.  

Just be sure to indicate this  

on your order form. All proceeds go towards 

various service projects through the year. 

February 3, 2019 
 

Please bring in donations of canned goods  

to support your favorite NFL team! 

 We will be taking donations at both services  

on February 3rd. Thank you for all the support 

https://www.facebook.com/Gsscmm-troop-1803-928735257258646/
mailto:girlscouttroop1803@gmail.com
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The Red Bank Prayer 

Stitchers 
 

February 7th and 21st  

 

The Prayer Quilters meet from 3:30pm to 5:30pm on  

the 1st and 3rd Thursday of each month.   
    

We are now making beautiful prayer shawls also.  

We have quilts and shawls available for those in need  

of prayer in our church.  
 

If you happen to have any new or like-new flat sheets  

that you are not using, weôd love to have them  

They make great backing for our quilts. 
 

Quilts & shawls are for all church attendees and members. 

The application form is simple and may be picked up from 

the office or quilting room table.  Questions? Call June 

at 803 358-9438 or juladybug441977@yahoo.com. 

 

òA day hemmed in prayer, is less likely to unravel" 

February 3, 2019 
 

Please bring in donations of canned 

goods to support your favorite NFL 

team! We will be taking donations  

at both services on February 3rd.  

Thank you for all the support 

Youth Director: Larry McConnaughhay  

@ youthrbumc@gmail.com or 261-6640 

   For all our Young at Heart over 55+  

   people  -  February plans tba 

 

   Watch the bulletin for information. 
   Contact Micki Burk to RSVP or with  
   any questions at   

   burk.micki@gmail.com or Marlene  
   Tanner at 359-2395 or  
   marlenetanner@windstream.net 

  Spaces Available!  

  RBUMC After-School Program 
 

It is from the time school lets out until 6pm Monday 

 through Friday during the school year for  Elementary 

aged kids. We will follow the Lexington District One  

Calendar as well.  The cost is $60/week ($12/day).   

We are/can picking up from Carolina Springs Elementary, 

Deerfield Elementary, Red Bank Elementary and Saxe  

Gotha Elementary. Contact: Ashley Reynolds 

 RBUMC Preschool School 
 

  Now enrolling!  6 weeks - 4 years old Red Bank     

  UMC Preschool and Loving Beginnings: Parents  

  Morning Out 

  

Mission statement: Our goal as a Christian preschool is to  

introduce and nurture the Christian faith in young children,  

to assist families in providing the best opportunities for  

emotional, physiological, and spiritual growth in their children, 

and to prepare little minds for kindergarten and beyond. 
 

Preschool: days of operation are Monday through Thursday  

beginning at 8:30 a.m. (drop-off begins at 8:15) and ending  

at 12:00 p.m. Daily. * early-bird drop-off starting at 7:00 am  

is offered for additional fee. 
 

Loving beginnings: days of operation are Monday through 

Thursday beginning at 8:45 a.m. (drop-off begins at 8:30) 

 and ending at 11:45 p.m. Daily.  
 

Contact:  Blair Hollis / Phone: 359-0329 /  

preschoolrbumc@gmail.com  or rbumc.com/rbumc-preschool 

 

�)�D�L�W�K���)�U�L�H�Q�G�V��-�� Meets the 1st
 & 3

rd
 Tuesday  

of each month at 10am in the fellowship hall.    

Contact: Mary Harbour @ 957-9113 

 
�7�K�H �)�U�L�H�Q�G�V�K�L�S���&�L�U�F�O�H��-��Meets the 1st Tuesday  

of each month in the fellowship hall at 6:30pm.   

Contact:  Glenda Snelgrove @ 957-3975  

 
�7�K�H �0�D�U�J�D�U�H�W���-�H�W�W���&�L�U�F�O�H��-��Meets the 2nd

 Monday  

of each month @ 6pm in the fellowship hall.   

Contact: Marlene Tanner 359-2395 

 
�6�H�D�U�F�K�L�Q�J���6�L�V�W�H�U�V��meet on Tuesdays at 10:00am.   

They are studying 1 John and will soon move to a study  

of Galatians.  Everyone is welcome to this small group. 

For more information contact Robin Smith at 260-1555.  

They meet here at the church at 10am.  

 
The Other Ladies Group are in the middle of Lysa 

Terkeurstsô study called "Made to Crave: Satisfying Your 

Deepest Desire With God, Not Food".  They are meeting 

on Sunday afternoons at 4pm for 90 minutes. See Suzy 

Bolick or Allison Thompson for more information.  

 
Sisters of Faith - every Tuesday night at 6pm.   

They usually gather for an informal dinner (byo) prior to  

the meeting at 5pm in the fellowship hall then move to  

the parlor for their current study.  See Christian 

McConnaughhay.  603-0317 

 
The United Methodist Women - meets quarterly.  

Open to all women in the church.  Encourages and  

supports all women. See Lauren Corley at: 521-6297  

or Megan Whittle at 394-5282 

 
Band of Brothers - meets weekly on Tuesday nights  

at 6pm.  See Larry McConnaughhay. 261-6640 

 

  Our February meeting will be  

  Monday the 25th at 7pm. 

 

2019 Officers:  
 

President: Brad Reynolds 

Vice President: Ronnie Taylor 

Treasurer: Derrell Lambert 

Secretary: John L. Sease 

  PLAINS, Ga. - Larry Price, former  

  president of the Southeastern  

  Jurisdiction UM Men, inducted  

  President Jimmy Carter into the  

  Society of John Wesley.   

  Larry said the October presentation  

  was on behalf of UM Men from  

  across the nation, in appreciation 

for the presidentôs continuous support and devotion to 

prayer, young people and missional efforts. 

   Fabulous Fun and Growing in Faith  

   on Wednesday Nights at 6pm in the  

   Old Education Wing.  Sonshine Kids  

   is our childrenôs midweek group for 

children 3 years through 6th grade.  See Ashley Reynolds 

for more information. childrenrbumc@gmail.com or  

803-730-4126 

tel:803%20358-9438
mailto:juladybug441977@yahoo.com
mailto:marlenetanner@windstream.net

